
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spring Discos Tuesday 27th February Y1/2 Wednesday 28th February Y3/4 Thursday 29th February Y5/6 
Friday 1st March Go Bright -Muscular 

Dystrophy fundraiser 
Thursday 7th March World Book Day 

Mother’s Day stalls Tuesday 5th March Wednesday 6th March Thursday 7th March 

Book Fair 19th – 22nd March Parents Evening Wednesday 20th March 
                

  

 

In Design and Technology this week Year 4 have started our 'Adapting a 

Recipe' unit.  Making links with our English work about Charlie and the 

Chocolate Factory, we are going to be designing and making our own 

chocolate bars.  The first step this week was to test and compare different 

chocolate bars that are available in the shops now.  We used our senses to 

think of different adjectives about the appearance, smell, texture and taste 

of each of the samples.  The children tested milk, dark and white chocolate, 

then orange and mint flavoured chocolate, and finally chocolate with added 

bits of honeycomb, popping candy and fudge.  They enjoyed trying the 

samples and were very excited to try new varieties they hadn't had 

before.  There were some super adjectives generated; silky, smooth, 

velvety, crunchy, tempting and indulgent. 

It was chocolicious!  

Friday 23rd February 2024 
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World Book Day Costume Exchange 

 

 

 

  

This year's World Book Day will take place on Thursday March 7th. 
 
 
We would like to invite all our children on this day to come to school dressed as a character from a 
well-loved book and will be taking part in story and literature-based activities throughout the day, 
with our work revolving around class novels and personal favourites. 
 
 
In addition to this, we would also like to encourage everyone at home to get creative this year and 
make their own shoebox models of their current class novel to bring into school for the week of 
World Book Day. This is an optional task, but it would be lovely to see your children's creations as 
well as promote excellent reading and provide talking points for our classes.  
 
 
Shoeboxes are a suggestion, but what we are basically after is a simple diorama which shows off 
something of the setting and the characters of the book which your child is currently studying in 
class - these can be found on the school website or just ask your teacher. It could be a famous 
scene, something memorable or a simple showcase of the characters, and can be made from any 
art materials that you can find at home (paper, paint, pipe cleaners, card, etc.) 
 
 
Get creative. We can't wait to see what you come up with. We will be displaying this work around 
school and sharing our favourites across the Trust. 
 

We will be running a costume exchange for World Book Day. If you have any costumes which 

are no longer needed in your family, but are still useable, please consider donating them to 

school. Please send in any costumes from Monday 26th February. We will then place costumes 

outside the main entrance from Thursday 29th February for other families to collect for their 

child to use. Thank You 

 
Go Bright – Friday 1st March 

On Friday 1st March we are inviting children to 

come dressed in their bright coloured clothes for 

a suggested £1 donation towards the work of 

Muscular Dystrophy UK. 

Muscular Dystrophy UK is a charity that raises 

awareness and funds for people living in the UK 

with a muscle wasting condition. 

At Aldwyn we have chosen to support the work 

of this amazing charity as a member of our 

school family is affected by the condition and we 

want to use this opportunity to raise awareness 

towards the effects of the condition. 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday, Safe Squad came to Year 6 in Aldwyn. We all enjoyed the day because the groups we had on the 

day taught us how to be safe in different ways. There were three groups that we split into. 

In one class, the lesson was about being safe online. We did an interactive quiz. They also showed us a film 

about why you should be careful online. 

In another, we learned what a hate crime is and why they can be very dangerous. We also learned that you 

should always be accepted for who you are, no matter what you like. This group was about acceptance. 

Finally, in the hall we had mannequins and learned how to perform CPR on adults - this included opening 

airways. It showed you the need to act fast in life-threatening situations. 

We also did some activities on fire safety and found out that you should crouch on the floor during a fire to 

improve circulation.  

It was an excellent, informative day and we really appreciated the instructors who came in to speak to us. 

by Amelia G-B and Isabella E-G 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scarlet read a story to all of 2M 

during our Wednesday morning 

library session. She read the 'Kitchen 

Disco' all of the children enjoyed 

listening to Scarlet. 



 

 

 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Each week teachers choose a star of the week based on the Aldwyn Values.  
The winners of this week’s awards are: 
 

William Tate Isaac Joseph Sumayya Cooper 
Harry Ahmad Scarlett Noah Scarlet Rory 
Joseph Eleanor Beau Olivia Niamh Lottie 
Jaxon Hayden Alfie Sienna Ali Darbey 
Ashar Alba Ava Isabelle Zak Miley 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 

The Birthday Message 
 
 

We wish you many happy returns of the day. 
We hope you will be healthy and strong all the way 

Strong to do right, slow to do wrong, 
And thoughtful of others all day long. 

 
 

 
 

This week and during half term we celebrate the birthdays of: 
 
Kenzi-Rae Myla-Grace Isla James Violet 
Mrs Parks Miss Jupp    
     
     
     

 
 



 

 

 

 

  

Ryecroft’s Spring Social is a social evening; brought back by popular demand. The night is organised and 

delivered Chairperson Pam Watkin and by Ryecroft Hall Community Association Management Committee; 

and every ticket provides fundraising support for the Association and is pumped back into the Hall. 

  

The night will involve excellent entertainment from singer Jo, with a great mix of tunes for everyone to enjoy.   

  

Tickets can be collected from the Hall or telephone 0161 342 5386 / 07868 054 633. 
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